Village of Crooksville

Council Workshop Meeting

April 14, 2025

Mayor Mohler calls the meeting to order with the following council members present: Mr. Hampton, Mr. Locke, Mr. Loomis, Ms. Smith and Mr. Walters. Mr. Redfern was absent. Lacey Tumblin and Courtney Edwards were also present.

First up on the agenda, Mrs. Tumblin stated 2 people called in and would like to canister in Crooksville. Lindsey Bolyard with high school cheerleading program would like to canister on May 3rd from 8:30-2:00pm on Buckeye St/Main St and China St/ Main St. Skyla Willaman from the Perry County Theatre Association, would like to canister on May 18th from 7:30-11:30. The Council all agreed they were fine with that. Mr. Hampton and Mr. Loomis wanted to make sure that they are not doing it around when the Fire Dept does the boot drive.

Up next, Mrs. Tumblin passed out a picture of what the Beaumont Building looks like now. She stated that Mr. Willet did a great job, and it looks really nice. She stated that the doors are in, and we are just waiting on Modern Glass to install them.

Mrs. Tumblin stated that her and Mrs. Edwards had talked about possibly putting some gravel down and have a few parking spots for people that may want to walk down to Peach's Place or any other location or business in the area. She asked what the council thought. Mayor Mohler also suggested down the hill behind it. They suggested maybe just doing the top section first and see how that goes. There will need to be barricades put so vehicles aren't able to go over the drop off.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that she received an email from Grant Schooley last week. He thinks there is a way that they may not have to do a design bid and bid it out. She has sent on some info to Jan to look over.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that the B2 Sewer pump station needs a new pump. She passed out the quote which is \$21,588.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin stated that the guys have been working on and putting up some of the new equipment at the park. She got a quote for plastic timbers and the mulch for the new playground equipment. The mulch will be about \$1500 and just under \$4000 for the plastic timbers. Council was all in favor of this.

Mayor Mohler stated that he would like to get a quote on stump grinding to get those taken care of at the park. He also stated that the Easter Egg Hunt is Saturday. He was happy to announce that there have been people playing pickleball. Mr. Loomis asked if we need to put new nets on the basketball hoops. Mrs. Tumblin stated that she would check on that.

Next, Mrs. Tumblin wanted to give a brief update on the SSI switch over to VIP for the Utility Billing Department. They have been given December as the going live date.

Mayor Mohler stated that he would like to get with Sidwell's and do a community clean-up day. He would like to do that before Memorial Day. Mrs. Tumblin stated that she will get with the guys and get a date.

Executive Session ORC 121.22 G (1) Personnel.

Out of Executive Session ORC 121.22 G (1) Personnel.

Mrs. Tumblin asked for the unofficial approval to hire Patrick Samson at \$12/hr and make it official next week.

Without any further discussion, the meeting is adjourned.

Chris Mohler

Mayor

Courtney Edwards

Courtney Edwards

Fiscal Officer